








Educational Aides salaries were $1,898 under plan. This positive difference is a result of 
two (2) open positions - one (1) filled in mid-September (no pay until October) and one (1) 
still not filled. 

Administrative Assistant salaries were $3,633 under plan which is a result of $3,146 
being charged to certified salaries (111) in error and the actual monthly salary of a new 
employee being about $800 less than the salary estimate. 

Custodian salaries were $4,569 under plan which is a result of the actual monthly salary 
of new employee's being about $600 less than the salary estimate and one (1) custodian 
on an unpaid leave of absence whose monthly salary estimate is just under $3,600. 

Drivers and Aides salaries were $3,749 over plan which is most likely more of a timing 
issue than anything else. 

Exempt - Administrative salaries were $4,634 under plan which is a result of the 
difference between the estimated monthly salary of the unfilled Assistant Treasurer 
position and the amount of pay paid to him in his role as interim. 

Through September, the spending plan reflected an estimate of $5,744,445 and 
actual salary expenditures were $5,711,989, which is a positive difference of 
$32,456. Certified salaries (111-139) were $3,882 under plan and classified 
salaries (141-172) were $28,574 under plan as well. 

Certified Salaries (111-139) 

The positive difference of $3,882 is a result of a number of factors. The first is the positive 
difference of $15,330 in regular salaries (111). The second is the negative difference of 
$4,870 in substitutes (112). The third is the negative difference of$2,254 in supplemental 
contracts (113). The fourth is the positive difference of $3,907 in other salaries (119) and 
the last one is the negative difference of $7,351 in vacation leave (123). The sum of these 
differences is a positive difference of $4,762. 

The positive difference of $15,330 in regular salaries (111) is a result of the following: 

Teacher regular salaries (111) were $9,349 under plan as a result of two (2) factors. The 
first is that the estimate for September included $3,800 for degree status changes which 
will not occur until November. The second is that in September $4,200 was charged to 
substitute salaries (112) in error and should have been charged to regular teacher 
salaries (111). Additionally in September, $698 was paid to two (2) half-day kindergarten 
teachers for attending the all-day professional development. The sum of these differences 
is a positive difference of $7,302. 

Tutor regular salaries (111) were $4,333 under plan because there is an unfilled tutor 
position still open and the salary estimate through September was $4,020. 

Certified Administrator regular salaries (111) were $1,648 under plan which is a result 
of the following: 

In August, $2,209 was paid to a new Administrator for five (5) additional days by contract. 
Also in August, the estimate included $7,000 for the payment of unused vacation days to 
the Superintendent, which was paid and charged to the vacation line account (123). 

In September, $3,146 was charged to certified administrator salaries (111) in error and 
























